
 

 

 

 
Austin Chapter of the Associated General Contractors  

609 S. Lamar 
Austin, TX  78704 

(512) 442-7887 

 
March 16, 2015 
 
Mr. Greg Guernsey 
Planning & Development Review 
City of Austin 
505 Barton Springs Road 
Austin, Texas 78704 
 
Dear Greg: 
  
On behalf of the Austin Chapter of the Associated General Contractors of America (AGC), I am writing to express 
support for the proposed language attached to this letter offering improvements to the City of Austin Ordinance 
§§9-2-21 and related ordinances.  After participating in many outreach meetings with other stakeholders on this 
issue, the Austin AGC believes this proposal offers a balanced, compromise solution that addresses concerns of 
industry, downtown residents, and all who come downtown for work or social activities.  
 
As our colleagues at the Texas Aggregate and Concrete Association (TACA) have noted in separate correspondence 
to you, this language achieves a practical balance of viewpoints with the following:  
 

• Creates a performance based ordinance that is not focused on a specific activity, but rather the root cause 
of the issues, the noise;  

• Allows for complete disclosure to the downtown residents of what is occurring, when it is occurring, and 
whom to contact should there be any issues;  

• Allows for the business community to find best practice solutions to mitigating issues of sound and light, 
without overly prescriptive requirements; 

• Allows for construction timelines to continue without a massive disruption to current construction 
practices;  

• Does not decrease the safety of the workers by placing them in a more stressful work environment, 
increase traffic congestion, or decrease air quality if the concrete work had to shift to daytime hours.  

 
Thank you for your consideration of our views.  I am happy to answer any questions you may have.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Phil Thoden 
President and CEO 

Phil
Stamp








